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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 14th September 2020 via Zoom
1.       
Present – Community Councillors : Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Kirsty Lovatt, Judith Thompson, Graham Easton, Sue Bremner, Ian King, and David Deacon.

Also present – SBC Councillor Caroline Cochrane, Gordon Edgar, and Elaine Thornton-Nicol; 7 members of the public. 2 members of the press.
2.       
Apologies – Jim Stillie, George Irvine, Tom Combe, Aileen Firth, Alisdaire Lockhart
3.       
Declarations of Interest – None. 
4.       
Minutes of previous meeting approved by GEas and seconded by DD.
5.       
Matters Arising – None.
6.       
Community Police Report – AP had been advised that reports will be sent to Community Council but has not received one yet. DD met with new CPO who is keen to take up his duties and is aware of the challenges faced by the Selkirk community
7.       
20’s Plenty & Mill Street/Yarrow Terrace OWS - A stall had been held at the Farmer’s Market for members of the CC to speak with local residents about proposing a 20’s Plenty scheme. SBC have already given the go-ahead for this and rollout will begin at the start of October.

AP asked if anything was happening with regard to the one-way system at Mill Street/Yarrow Terrace. GEd confirmed that there was nothing further to add at the moment. Once covid restrictions have been eased further, Brian Young will carry out a consultation with residents. The consultation cannot be expedited by the residents alone as it has to be carried out officially by SBC.

IK enquired about the cost of implementing the one-way system. GEd noted it was difficult to give an estimate due to changes to the infrastructure which would be needed e.g. regrade entrance to Buccleuch Road for articulated lorries, and costs for Glen Hotel.


GEas voiced concerns as to how 20’s plenty would be controlled and monitored. GEd informed us that the scheme is running in partnership with Napier University who will monitor the trial fully for 12 months. GEd also added that there may be some modifications made as the trial progresses and confirmed that Transport Scotland have agreed to implement 20mph limit on the trunk roads through the selected towns.

   
 
8.       
Local Improvements – The fountain at Victoria Halls has been primed and will have green gloss added in spring. Looking at the possibility of gold highlights.

GEd asked if anything has been done to secure the statue on top of the fountain. AP confirmed that work on the fountain had been planned for over the summer but did not happen due to covid.


CC offered her thanks to the Selkirk Scouts, Flodden 500, and the residents at Kirk Wynd for all the weeding and tidying done at the weekend.

IK noted that 5 Tower Street will be reopening once a safety report has been completed by Scottish Gas.

9.       
Planning Matters – None
10.
Open Forum – No comments.
11.     
SBC Councillor Reports – 

ETN has been dealing with constituent enquiries. Building warrants have been applied for Philiphaugh Community Centre. ETN will email AP re R100 project.


GEd advised that restriction at Community Recycling Centres will be lifted on a trial basis this week and then completely if successful. Social distancing is still in place, and large vans and lorries need to book in advance.


Resurfacing works have been carried out throughout the town and the High Street will be resurfaced in November. AP asked if the roads department could look at the top of Forest Road which GEd will follow up on.


CC has been dealing with ongoing constituency issues.


KL asked GEd about the gates which had been replaced at Selkirk Hill. GEd noted that this was still under investigation and, if necessary, SBC would replace the galvanised gate at Buxton.


DD enquired about the new CCTV system which CC confirmed is on the BIDS agenda for the AGM to be held Tuesday 15th September. 


DD also asked if any progress had been made with ID cards for members of the CC. ETN explained that this had been put on hold due to covid but will follow up.


A discussion was then had regarding the travelling community currently residing at Victoria Park. DD asked what SBC has done to avoid a recurrence of the issues which have occurred since the travellers arrived.


GEd reiterated that SBC have an obligation to host the travellers and provide them with suitable facilities. Victoria Park is currently the only viable location. The presence of the travellers has not impacted on when the leisure centre will reopen. It is a temporary location so long as covid restrictions are in place and once these are lifted, the travellers would have to pay a fee. GEd added that there is a site in Innerleithen, but it is not suitable for larger caravans and is full.


SB asked if SBC felt that there had been issues as a result of the travellers being in Selkirk. GEd stated that SBC were aware of some issues, but it was easier to monitor any such problems by having the community in one place. GEd advised that residents should contact James Purves if it was regarding non-criminal offences. The police should be contacted for anything relating to crime. SB had been made aware of thefts in Parkview and GEd asked that the residents involved email him again.

GEd noted that there was no problem with any member of the Community Council approaching the travellers and that compliance is not an issue when raised with the community.


SB feels that there has been a lack of communication between SBC and Selkirk residents.


GEd further noted that the travellers usually have to sign an agreement document when they arrive at the park but as there has been no management present, this has not happened.


KL asked the CC to be wary of receiving second-hand information and hearsay relating to possible crimes with no evidence to back it up. KL stated that there is a negative connotation and stigma toward members of the travelling community and that they should not be instantly blamed especially without proof. GEd concurred and added that the reports of boy racers ruining the rugby pitch was actually Selkirk residents and not the travellers.

GEd stressed that due to the site being closed, there is no loss of income.


Finally, ETN stated that SBC are aware of the situation and alternative sites are being looked at. ETN has sent an email to council officers asking for an update and will report back.


AP then offered the assistance of the Selkirk Response Team (as mentioned at previous meeting) if needed.

12.    
Treasurer’s Report – 

COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Excluding ringfenced funds £870 in account

SBC purchase order sent last week re support grant - £1365.00 – should be in account soon

SRT funds stand at £870 – breakdown available soon, I’ll send copy to CC members – SRT folk might find it useful when considering possible increase in activity in coming weeks

BLOOMING SELKIRK

£1500 in account

13.
Selkirk Response Team – The team is still going strong and in a good position if current situation deteriorates. John Fraser has arranged a debrief via zoom and everything will be monitored on a weekly basis.
14.     
SHMG – AP asked if GEd had received notification of the paths maintenance grant which is now available. GEd to follow up.

There have been no meetings but GEd has been in communication with Campbell who is trying to deal with growth on the hill but the bracken cutter has broken down. 


A new strimmer has been purchased.


Complaints have been raised re flooding at Caulk’s Well and discussions are ongoing with the golf club.


AP advised that there had been a party at the Chinese Hut over the weekend and there was a lot of broken glass. GEd confirmed this and noted that Campbell spends most Mondays clearing away broken glass as it is a health and safety issue.


GEd is going to carry out a litter pick at the car park at the top of St. Boswell’s road – although he concedes it is probably birds pulling rubbish out of the bin rather than people leaving it. MoP present at zoom meeting also confirmed this.


Blooming Selkirk – 

Hanging baskets – Mike Dooner agreed to transport them back to Philiphaugh for the winter. This will need to be done before end of next week. Probably take them down at weekend – there will be a “call-out” for volunteers to help with this.
Planters - labels have been made and collected (acknowledging support of Casting Associations) and will be attached after the planters tidied up as they need emptying (some plants can be overwintered – will ask Com Shed if they can find room). Another call will go out for volunteers to help with this.
Flodden 500 – will replace boxes in front of JB Selkirk memorial and resume planting and care.
Spark Energy bulb planting – have offered to plant entrances to town as a “farewell” before they leave. JT will coordinate, check with Rotary as to where they planted already and extend this.
JT looking for someone (or more than one) to take over some aspects next year.
GEd advised that management of trunk roads has reverted back to BEAR rather than AMEY.

15.      Chamber of Trade – no meetings as yet.
There have been two successful Farmers’ Markets so far and the one to be held in October will be on Saturday (food stalls) and Sunday (craft stalls).

The Merchant company has offered to set up the gazebos at a future Market.  Cycling Without Age will be present on both days demonstrating the trishaws.

16.     Other Reports – 

Cycling without Age held a meeting two weeks ago and are in the process of setting up their constitution and bank account.

17.       AOCB – DD offered his thanks to everyone who had helped with weeding and tidying at the weekend as previously mentioned by CC. DD also noted that Remembrance Sunday will be a quite different event this year. There will probably be no parade and the church service will be virtual. DD is still going to apply for road closures and GEd will forward him an email from SBC which offers some guidance. GEd also confirmed that wreaths have been ordered for the service.

GEd asked who was responsible for the wires still in place for the Christmas lights as they have not been tested for years. CC stated that there will not be a switch-on this year but will add his query to the agenda for the next Selkirk Illuminations meeting.


SB asked which locations have been considered for the trishaws and AP confirmed that it will likely be the Haining and if there are 2 trishaws one will be down by the Riverside.


IK noted that he had seen a lot of litter at the Three Brethren and perhaps this area should be considered for the next litter pick.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:30pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 12th August 2020 (time and venue TBC).
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